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C a r e           F o r g i v e n e s s  F r i e n d s h i p  H a p p i n e s s  H o n e s t y  R e s p e c t  T r u s t  

Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children.  
 
Red Class   Yellow Class  Blue Class 
98.4%    95.83 %   93.23% 

Last school week, whole school attendance 95.82%. 
Well done to Red Class who will be rewarded with the treat 

filled Attendance Trophy. 
 
DAILY: 8.00-8.50am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 
Chartwells menu - Week 1 
 
Tues 20th:  am/pm: Mr Orme, MAT heads’ meeting 
 pm: Mr Matthews covering Red Class 

PPA 
 
Weds 21st:   am: Mrs Brookes: Children’s 

University Coordinators’ Meeting, 
Penryn 

 pm: Mrs Brookes: Data Protection, 
MAT office 

  pm: Yellow Class swimming 9/10 
 3.30-4.30pm: Yr 6: SATs booster Maths/SPaG 
 
Thurs 22nd:  Whole school Eden Project Trip (no SATs 

booster on this day): please return consent form 
 
Frid 23rd: am: Mrs Richardson supply cover, 

Yellow Class 
 
Mon 26th: 11.45: Open the Book assembly 
 pm: Flute/keyboard lessons (Cornwall 

Music) 
 2.30pm: Mini Demo Assembly 
 
Tues 27th: pm: Drum lessons: Cornwall Music (in 

place of Thurs 22nd) 
 3.30-4.30pm: Cookery Club (4 of 4) 
 3.30-4.30pm: Year 5 HCC Transition: Languages 
 
Weds 28th: pm: Yellow Class swimming 9/10 
 2pm: *Parents & Friends Meeting*  
 3.30-4.30pm: Yr 6: SATs booster Maths/SPaG 
 
Thurs 29th: pm: Drum lessons: Cornwall Music   
 
EASTER HOLIDAYS: Children return to school Mon 16th  

 
Please think nut free when packing 
snacks/lunch boxes – we have a child with 
a nut allergy in school – thank you! 
 

Cookery Club – postponed today 
Kai H, Ruby, Carly and Holly made 
delicious chocolate brownies last week.   
Well done!  Today’s cookery club has 
been postponed to next week due to 
staff absence (head teachers’ meeting). 

 
School Swimming Lessons: each Wednesday: Yellow Class 
Session 9 of 10. Children need 
swimming costume & towel (goggles are 
optional but a swim hat is required to 
be worn if your child has long hair).   
 
Whole school  
All children from Reception to Year 6 
should be reading daily with reading 
recorded in their reading record book. 
Blue Class has homework set fortnightly and 
due in the following Friday.  Blue Class 
should also practise spellings daily.         
 
Time-keeping and registration 
Children should arrive in school from 8.50am 
(unless attending breakfast club) ready for 
prompt registration at 9.00am.  Any absence 
should be notified as early as possible. 
 

P&F Easter Egg Hunt 
Breage Park – Monday 9th April – 11am – 1pm 
 
[Siblings attending pre-school can also attend] 
 
Name(s) ……………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Class ………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Total number of children attending ……………………………………….. 
PLEASE RETURN THIS SLIP ASAP IF YOU HAVEN’T ALREADY 
AS P&F NEED TO KNOW HOW MANY EGGS TO BUY. 

Spelling
s



 

Eden Project – whole school trip this Thursday 
A big thank you to P&F who have paid for this whole school 
trip to the Eden Project (costing nearly £900).  Two 
coaches have been booked which need to depart promptly 
at 8.30am (do not be left behind!).  Children should arrive 
in school for 8.20am registration in class.  Children will 
return for normal collection at 3.30pm.  All children need: 
 Full school uniform 
 A coat (appropriate for the weather) (name inside?) 
 Packed lunch and plenty to drink 

Each class will attend their chosen workshop in the morning 
(Red Class: Feast for the Senses; Yellow Class: Chocology; 
Blue Class: Rainforest uncovered). After the workshop 
children will have their lunch then there will be some time 
to explore Eden before boarding the coach. 
 
Pre-School – donations needed 
Pre-School would really appreciate any donations of suitable 
“outdoor water/sand play items” – anything non-plastic – eg 
saucepans, jugs (non breakable), sieves, colanders, spoons all 
sizes (Red Class will be using too). 
 
Parents & Friends News 
There will be a P&F meeting NEXT Wednesday at 2.00pm in 
school.  Please come along – everyone is welcome. 
P&F are holding an Easter egg hunt/hat competition in 
Breage Village Playing Field/Park from 11am until 1pm on 
Monday 9th April.  If you’re able to donate any miniature 
Easter eggs/bunnies (the ones in the net) for the hunt 
or prizes for the raffle it would be much appreciated.  
Please return the slip on the flyer sent home or on the 
front page of this newsletter as numbers attending are 
needed to ensure sufficient eggs. 

 

FUNDRAISING SALE 
Breage Social Club 

Friday 23rd March – 5.30-8pm 
Donations needed of clothing 

(children, men’s & ladies) 
and other home items 

FUNDRAISING SALE 
 

 
Go Active Football Club – Years 2-6 inclusive 

Go Active would like to run an 
after school football club 
each Monday for 5 weeks 
starting after the Easter 

holidays (from 16th April to 21st May inclusive).  A minimum 
of 12 children is required in order for the club to run but 
there is a maximum of 18 spaces.  Forms were sent home 
with interested children but need to be returned with 
payment by this Friday in order to secure a place. £15.00 
for all 5 sessions.  Only 6 replies received back so far 
– 12 needed for the club to go ahead. 

Transition Project: Tues 27th March: Year 5’s: Languages 
Next Tuesday Year 5s have their 
transition session at H.C.C. A 
minibus will collect Yr5’s from 

school. After transition, children will return to Breage 
School for collection (approx 4.45pm) unless arrangements 
have been made to collect direct from H.C.C (north site).  
 
Special awards presented last Friday 
Reading certificates were presented to 
Shannon.  Smiley Face Certificates were 
awarded to Max, Kai and Callum W.  Star of 
the week: Red Class: Elijas, Yellow Class: 
Alfie.  Well done!   
 
Blue Class Regular Friday Reward 
A letter was sent home last week 
giving details of a Blue Class reward in 
the name of “Foamie” who is Mr 
Murphy’s Golden Retriever.  Foamie 
has a lovely temperament and adores 
children.  We are already fortunate to 
receive an occasional visit from Bob 
and his Pets As Therapy dog, Ki, which 
has engaged children in reading in such a positive way.  
Reluctant readers became eager readers keen to read to Ki.  
There are still some outstanding consent forms – please 
return as soon as possible as it is hoped that Foamie will be 
in school this Friday. 
  
Chartwells Menu Changes – please note changes below 
This Thursday: Mild Yellow Vegetable Curry in place of 
Vegetable Biryani.  Next Monday: Cheese & Tomato Pizza in 
place of Boston Bean Casserole.  Next Thursday will be 
Week 2 Friday’s menu. 
 
Trevena Cross Nursery – Easter Half Term 


